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Important Dates 
 

14th September Interschool Carnival Jumps & Throws  16th September Interschool Athletics Carnival  
             Yuluma Primary School           Yuluma Primary School 
19th September P&C Meeting in Staffroom 7:30pm  23rd September Assembly Room 15 Year PP 
10th October School Development Day    11th October Students Start Term 4 

What a wonderful athletics carnival we had last Friday, and 
we couldn’t have asked for better weather on the day. We 
had an excellent turn-out of parents and community        
members supporting our students and cheering them on 
which was greatly appreciated. I would like to thank Mr 
Rodgers for his work in making the day, and the events on 
Wednesday, so successful and smooth. Throughout the term 
he had tremendous support from our teachers who made 
sure that students had the opportunity to practice the events 
as well as making sure that the teams were correctly          
organised.  
 
A big thank-you must also go to our P&C and the numerous 
parents who assisted on the day, helping with setting up, 
packing away, preparing and selling food, and giving out    
ribbons.  When all was said and done it was a fabulous day. 
 
Interschool Athletics is still on next week – Some parents 
would have heard that the Interschool Carnival at Yuluma PS 
was being postponed til a later date. This was due to the 
passing of two of their community members (an Ex-student 
and one of their fathers who was intimately involved in the 
training of some of their school teams). However the Yuluma 
Community has dealt with this terrible situation extremely 
well and as such feel it is best for the carnival to go ahead as 
originally planned.  All schools involved in the Interschool 
Carnival are fully in support of Yuluma PS and are happy with 
their decision.  Hopefully this will not affect any parents   
who wished to attend the carnival.  Just to confirm the dates 
for the carnival are as follows: 
 Wednesday 14th September—Jumps and Throws 
 Friday 16th September—Athletics (track) events 
 
Class structure for 2017— Deanmore PS is beginning the 
process of establishing class structures. The school has a very 
clear process to construct the most even classes possible. 
The schools policy is available to parents on the school     
website. If you have a request for a particular placement, 
based on educational needs, please send a written             
submission to “The Principal” and mark it “Confidential’ no 
later than Friday October 14. Only requests received by that 
date will be considered, however the school cannot          
guarantee that any or all requests will be met. 
 

Individual NAPLAN results — During week 10 the individual 
results for our Year 3 and 5 students who sat the 2016 
NAPLAN assessments will be sent home.  Please take the 
time to look through this document.  If you have any         
questions about the NAPLAN information feel free to make a 
time to speak to your child’s classroom teacher. 
 
Use of school play equipment before and after school – A 
reminder to parents that students and their siblings are not 
to use the play equipment on school site before school.      
Students are required to be in the undercover area which is 
supervised by a staff member. If they are with their parent 
they can either wait there or out the front of their classroom.  
 
After school students can use the designated area (junior 
nature play, the red and blue and play equipment on the 
oval, not the Pre-Primary and Kindy) if they are under direct 
supervision of their parent or carer. Currently there are many 
students who are not being supervised. We have had some 
students who are meant to be waiting for  after-school care 
who are in the playgrounds instead of their designated 
waiting area. 
 
Unfortunately we have also had some issues in the toilets 
after school. It is obvious that children are not being          
monitored by their parents. There has been some significant 
mess made and it is requiring our cleaners to do additional 
cleaning to rectify this. There has also been some damage  
done to the gravel in the junior nature play. This has been 
dug up after school and our gardeners have had to make sig-
nificant repairs to ensure that it is safe for the school day. It 
is disappointing that some parents are not    being responsi-
ble for their own children and that it is         creating extra 
work for staff who do everything they can to provide a safe 
and clean environment for our students. 
 
Parent surveys — Every 2 years all schools are required to 
conduct parent surveys. These surveys will be conducted 
online and are completely anonymous. To access the surveys 
please use the following link:  
https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/uXU2JUYh   
 
The surveys are open now and will close on the last Friday of 
the school holidays, Friday 7 October. 
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A Word from the deputy principal 

Blue 1307 

Red 1117 

Gold 1046 

Green 969 

Earlier this year Deanmore 
PS applied for an Easy 
Grant from Bankwest for 
STEM (Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Math) in 
the classroom.  This $1000 
was used to purchase 2 
complete classroom kits of 
Edison Robots. We would 
like to thank Bankwest for 
their support and we look 
forward to getting these 
into classrooms to be used 
by our students as soon as 
possible. 
 
 
 
 
George Craig 
Principal 

Assembly  
Congratulations to the children in Room 12 for this        
morning’s assembly. It was terrific. The next assembly is 
on Friday the 23rd September. It will be conducted by Ms 
Batchelor’s Pre-primary class. 
 
Dogs 
Dogs are not permitted on school grounds.  Please tie your 
dog up outside of the school grounds and away from the 
gates.  Please tell your children to not touch dogs that 
they do not know.  Recently a child was bitten by a dog. 
  
School Of Instrumental Music 
A note was sent home yesterday explaining that the Year 4 
students will be tested for possible SIM placement in 
2017.  Please read it. 
   
In-Term Swimming Lessons 
All students will be offered in-term swimming lessons in 
Term 4. 
 
The Year 3 to 6 children will attend lessons between 
24/10/16 and 5/11/16.  A note will be sent home next 
week. 
 
Jelly Cups 
The student councillors have organized a Jelly Cup sale day 
for Monday 19th September.  Any money raised will go 
towards the Year 6 camp. 

 Faction Swimming Carnival 
The faction swimming carnival will be conducted in Term 
4. 
 
Faction Points 
Children continue to gain faction points for good             
behaviour in the classroom and in the playground. The 
current totals are; 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Greg Downes 
Deputy Principal 

Edison Robots thanks to Bankwest 



 

Sports News 
 

 
Thanks to everyone who came to school to support the kids Team 

Deanmore Faction Carnival 2016.  
 

A special thank you to everyone who helped out, you built tents, 
handed out ribbons, cooked sausage, measured long jumps, 
raked pits, cleaned the track and shouted your support all day!  
 
Congratulations to Red faction for the win but most importantly 
the spirit of sportsmanship has been shining all term. All students 
have worked very hard to improve themselves, you are all     
amazing.  

Merit Awards 
Congratulations! 

 
 

 
 Room 1 Daniel T Emilie O   Room 11 Jasmin D Trigg M  

 Room 2 Chloe B Elise S   Room 12 Logan G Abbey C  

 Room 3 Arran B Jack M   Room 13 Thomas S   

 Room 4 Paige C    Room 14 Dustin T Indiana B  

 Room 5 Noah L Johah D   Room 15 Luke N   

 Room 6 Cooper H Tahlia B   Room 17 Cristo A Robbie D  

 Room 7 Olivia B Cooper M   Room 18 Reece L Teah H  

 Room 8 Jayda T Elise H   Room 19 Finlay C Eve A  

 Room 9 Mia P Finn C   Room 20 Keanu W   

 Room 10 Asher D Mimi K   Music / Art Angelia AP Brandon Z  



 



 



 

 

COMMUNITY MESSAGES 

Deanmore Dental Therapy Centre will be open 
every 2nd Friday 

 
Dental Staff:   Gemma and Justine 
 
Working Fridays  
16th September 
14th October 
28th October 
11th November 
25th November 
9th December 

All student library books are due back on  

MONDAY 12th September 

Carine Senior High School – Year 7,2017 enrolments are now overdue 

If you would like your child to be part of the Carine SHS community, late applications are being   

considered. Please bring your completed applications to the front office at the high school to avoid 

disappointment. 

If you have any further questions regarding this, Andrea Blockey will be more than happy to take 

your call on 9243 9000. 


